Council Meeting                                                                                                May 19, 2016

Council Chambers:

ROLL CALL:
The City Council of Lincoln Center convened in special session at 7:30 p.m. with Mayor Travis Schwerdtfager, presiding.  The special meeting was called to discuss the municipal pool leak and personnel responsibilities “job list”.  Councilmembers present:  Lisa S. Feldkamp, Jack D. Crispin, Elijah Keever, Louis Zsuzsics Jr. and Melodee Larsen.  Officials present:  Attorney Daniel D. Metz and Clerk Heather N. Simms.  
VISITORS:
Visitors in attendance for all or portions of the meeting:  Dorothy Zsuzsics, Rev. Scot Kerns, Rachel Bell, Robert White, Traci Bates, Dawn Harlow, Jennifer O’Hare, Nicole Weber, Katie Good, Jessica Clay, Glenn M. Stegman, Amy Ahring, Shari Pittenger, Brittney Heald, Brenda White, Melissa Gurney, Jyll Phillips, Sherry Pickering, Ladonna Reinert, Sara Rosebrook, Breanna Meier, Rebecca Rathbun, Anne Grace, Chelsea Meyer, Kati Gardner, Pat Gardner, Taylor Lebien, Lori Spear, Colleen Biggs, Kelly Larson and Kelly Schneider.   
MUNICIPAL POOL:
Mayor Schwerdtfager explained the City crew has found the source of the leak; it is the hydraulic pressure relief valve, part of the new drain located in the bottom of the pools deep end.  The new drain was installed in June of 2009 by Carrothers Construction Company, LLC under the Virginia Graeme Baker Pool & Spa Safety Act (VGB Act).  Schwerdtfager stated the parts have been ordered to make the necessary repairs but, the key is dry weather to apply the Sikaflex sealant around the drain and to paint the pool.  After both sealing and painting, the pool needs at least 3 days to cure before filling the pool with water.  He said the crew would work overtime if necessary to get the pool open by June 6th and would remain open until August 12th unless something happened out of the City’s control.  Schwab-Eaton Consulting Engineer Stuart Porter will continue to assist the City crew in evaluating the water loss and will continue to monitor until the end of the season.  Porter will come to a meeting in the fall to present his findings to the Governing Body so that a decision on how to proceed can be established at that time.  


The Governing Body received input from several of the visitors in attendance, questions were asked and suggestions were made.  It was agreed that some changes could be made in the future to generate more revenue.  Health Department Administrator Ladonna Reinert asked if volunteers could give out free snacks in the park area for children ages 1 through 18, during one of the afternoon pool breaks.  Lincoln County had received a USDA grant providing free summer meals and afternoon snacks to the children.  There was no objection to the free snacks being distributed in the park near the pool.


Co-manager Shari Pittenger provided a list of the cleaning duties performed by the pool employees and had them listed by category of frequency.  Councilmember Keever asked Pittenger to make step by step instructions for each job listed.  He requested the pool lifeguards be trained properly and that each lifeguard signs off on a checklist along with the manager once training is completed.  Keever said he felt this would help with accountability and communication issues in the future.  
ADJOURN:
There being no further business, Crispin moved to adjourn.  Motion seconded by Zsuzsics, carried.  Council adjourned at 8:24 p.m.









/s/ Heather N. Simms






    
    
     City Clerk

